December 17, 1985

Mr. Jerry Sexton

0il Conservation Division
P. 0. Box 1930

Hobbs, New Mexico 88241

SUBJECT: New Mexico "BO" State #3-D in 24-11-32

Dear Mr. Sexton:

This letter concerns the restoration of the above
mentioned SWD well to active injection status. On
December 17, 1985 the subject well was cleaned out to
a total depth of 10,662' and a pipe analysis log was run.
The log indicated deteriorated pipe below a depth of 8500
to TD. Based upon this finding it is requested that Texaco
be authorized to set a Baker "R" pvacker in good pipe between
8350' and 8400'. The casing above 38339' was pressure tested
to 1509 psi on MNovember 25, 1985 with no leakoff and the top
of cement is at 7919' (Determined bv a Temperature Survev).
"urthermore, Texaco agrees to run an inijection survey on the
subject well upon commencement of water injection and vearly
thereafter. The NMOCD will be notified prior to runnina
the survey. If the MMOCD has anv further stipulations or
guestions please contact Mr. Dan Westover or myself at
397-3571. Your consideration in this matter is appreciated.

i:[//
ND. R. Crockett
Hobbs Area Superintendent
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DOW: CLP

cc: V. B. Cade
RGC



